
YOUR FIRST DAY IN HEAVEN
Message 1

Revelation 6:9-11 

INTRO: For a number of years I have wanted to do a message 
called, “Your First Day In Heaven.” The time has come. Only, 
rather than one message I will do numerous messages. Let me give
a few reasons for that. First, there is, in my understanding, a 
very key matter we must understand in verse 9 to understand the 
believer’s first day in heaven. It is the matter of the altar. 
And to understand that altar requires an understanding of an 
important subject in the OT. And to understand all that will 
take numerous messages, and I trust give us a brand new look at 
how to think about heaven. And so in this message I will simply 
introduce us to our subject and to the passage that will be our 
key passage for these messages. 

Second, though our central theme will be, “Your First Day In 
Heaven”, I want to cover a number of other very important truths
related to this subject. And I trust the truths we will cover 
will bring our subject into sharp focus. Turn to the book of 
Revelation, chapter six. This will be our theme passage. In the 
chapter before us are a few verses that give us an amazing 
window into heaven. Here we get to look in and see truths that 
do not have to do with some little boy, or some grown man for 
that matter, telling a story of how he went to heaven. Here we 
have a divine window into heaven. Let us read verses 9-11: When 
He opened the fifth seal, I saw under the altar the souls of 
those who had been slain for the word of God and for the 
testimony which they held. And they cried with a loud voice, 
saying, "How long, O Lord, holy and true, until You judge and 
avenge our blood on those who dwell on the earth?” Then a white 
robe was given to each of them; and it was said to them that 
they should rest a little while longer, until both the number of
their fellow servants and their brethren, who would be killed as
they were, was completed.

-What kept me from preaching on this subject

1.  Reason one

Well, I had wanted to do this message, “Your First Day In 
Heaven” for some time, but there were several things that kept



me from doing that; first, I didn’t want to spoil anyone’s 
unreal expectations of how good our first day will be. But as 
I pondered that, one morning as I thought of this once more I 
thought, “Maybe its time we reconsider much of what we have 
been taught, or have thought, of what heaven will be like.” 

I grew up being taught there is a Santa Claus. Now I believe 
we totally rob God of His glory in sending His Son to earth to
die for us by teaching that Christmas has to do with Santa 
Clause. But my early years at Christmas were that unreal 
expectation that Santa Claus brought gifts on Christmas day. 
Because gifts were a very, very rare thing in our lives, you 
can imagine how we could almost not sleep at night because 
Santa was going to bring us gifts. We never got a birthday 
gift, so Christmas and Santa was very, very special. One 
night, as we waited for the hour when we allowed to get up, we
even thought the clock was going backwards.

I do not know when I learned that it was not true that there 
was a Santa Clause whose reindeer brought him from the North 
Pole, but it was a let-down. I grew up in a family that would 
eventually number 14, and when my younger siblings were close 
to this horrible discovery, I made sure they continued to 
believe in Santa. I did not want them to experience the same 
let down. That is one of the reasons I did not want to do the 
message, “Your First Day In Heaven.” By the way, present day 
stories of those who went to heaven are just as deceptive. 
They are unreal. 

It is just recently that I thought, “Maybe it is time to share
some things that we must face that may not be so pleasant even
if we die saved.” You see, I never taught my children there 
was a Santa. And they were all the better off for it. And 
maybe if we get a real picture of what our first day in heaven
might be like, we will be all the better off for it. 

And so, as I thought this over I thought, could it be that 
just as many have lived in a fantasy world about Christmas, so
we might be doing the same about heaven? Our thoughts are that
the moment we die everything is over and all is bliss from the
moment we die onward. We are told there will be no tears, no 
sorrow, no more crying, and that is true. But is that what 



happens the moment we die? We will find out as we look at our 
subject through the eyes of scripture. 

2.  Reason two

There is another reason I did not want to do this message. I 
feared it might give people the idea that you can live in some
sins and that that is OK because you may not necessarily go to
hell for certain sins. I hope I can avoid doing that. Let me 
say at the outset, a sin that we might view as not very 
serious, can be the one that will lead us to one that is 
serious and that ultimately could be the one that leads us to 
hell. I do not believe you can lose your salvation, but I 
believe you can be brought to the place where you are willing 
to exchange it for sin. We must come to salvation of our own 
free will. And if we do, there is no power in heaven or on 
earth that can remove us from Him. And if we leave the Lord, 
we must do so of our own free will, and there is no power in 
heaven or on earth that can stop us from leaving if we insist 
on it. And it is ALWAYS sin that leads a person away from God.
Sin is very deceptive and it makes us hard. And I think the 
path that leads to hell very seldom if ever starts with a big 
sin.

3.  Reason three

There is yet one more reason why I never did this message. I 
had not studied the one key word that occurs in the passage we
want to consider. Pastor Joe told me a while ago how many 
difficulties he had coming to grips with some things as he was
studying for messages, and he had only studied a few words 
into the introduction of the book of Jude. I am very glad he 
is thorough and not content with the studies of other people, 
but has to come to conviction about any subject himself. I 
said to him something like, “Welcome to this world of study. 
It is always hard.” And one of the things that kept me from 
studying this altar is that it demands an understanding of the
OT tabernacle, the priesthood of the OT, the sacrifices and 
the details concerning those sacrifices. If you want a 
challenge, there it is. Study those and understand them. 

- A key concept to understanding heaven



Those are the reasons why it took a few years for me to get to
this subject. Let me give one more introductory point. If we 
will understand heaven, even our first day there, we must get 
a good concept of holiness, and get a glimpse of the holiness 
of God Almighty. If you will do a study of the OT tabernacle, 
its sacrifices and the priesthood, you will gain a new view of
how holy God is. 

If you will truly understand the holiness of God, it will make
you feel like the Apostle Peter. One day he was fishing. They 
fished all night and caught nothing. When they came to shore 
they washed their nets and Jesus came along and He taught 
there. And when He was done, He said, “Well, guys, it is time 
to do some fishing. Go out where it is deep and let down your 
nets.” And Peter said, “Look Lord, we have fished when one 
should fish and we caught nothing. Now is not the time to 
fish. But since it is You who request this, we will do it.” 
Well, they caught so many fish, they called on their partners 
to come so they could put some of the fish in their boats 
because their own boat was beginning to sink. And I want to 
tell you what Scripture tells us about Peter. It says, and I 
quote, “When Simon Peter saw it, he fell down at Jesus’ knees,
saying, Depart from me; for I am a sinful man, O Lord.” That 
is what a true look into heaven will do for those who get such
a glimpse of the holiness of this place. 

Turn to the book of Isaiah. We will look at chapter six and 
read verses 1-5. Isaiah says, “In the year that King Uzziah 
died, I saw the Lord sitting on a throne, high and lifted up, 
and the train of His robe filled the temple. Above it stood 
seraphim; each one had six wings: with two he covered his 
face, with two he covered his feet, and with two he flew. And 
one cried to another and said: "Holy, holy, holy is the LORD 
of hosts; The whole earth is full of His glory!" And the posts
of the door were shaken by the voice of him who cried out, and
the house was filled with smoke. So I said: "Woe is me, for I 
am undone! Because I am a man of unclean lips, And I dwell in 
the midst of a people of unclean lips; For my eyes have seen 
the King, The LORD of hosts." It is such a look at God we all 
need from time to time. I trust in these messages, the 
holiness of God will come through to our hearts. 



-An understanding of the OT tabernacle

Let me mention another thing important to understand what 
one’s first day in heaven will be like. It is an understanding
of the OT tabernacle. Many years ago in a little church in the
country, we studied through the tabernacle of the OT. It ended
up being a study of 125 pages of notes and 36,000 words. Let 
me share some of what we studied so you have an idea of what 
is involved. In the studies we did we covered the pictures in 
the tabernacle. There are many, many pictures of spiritual 
truths in the tabernacle. Then we studied the priesthood and 
the sacrifices and all of those require a lot of study. 

Let me give you some of the outline of just the first point of
part one of our studies so you get some idea of what I am 
talking about. There were the materials, gold, silver, bronze:
the colors, blue, purple scarlet and white. The fabrics; fine 
linen thread, goats hair, ram's skins dyed red, badger skins, 
acacia wood, oil, spices. There were stones; the sardius, 
topaz, emerald, turquoise, sapphire, diamond, jacinth, agate, 
amethyst, beryl, onyx, and jasper. There were the significant 
numbers, three, four, five, seven, twelve and forty.

There was the position of the tabernacle, and where each tribe
was placed around it. There were the patterns of the court. 
There was the fence with sockets of brass, pillars of brass, 
pegs of brass, hooks of silver, bands or fillets with silver 
rings connecting the rods from pillar to pillar. The capitals 
of the pillars were overlaid with silver, then there were the 
court hangings and cords. 

There was the gate with four pillars with sockets and pegs of 
brass, four capitals with hooks and rods of silver. The 
fabrics were fine linen with white, blue, purple and scarlet 
yarn made by a weaver. The articles of the court were the 
altar, the laver and the building. All of those have many, 
many pieces to them which we will not mention. 

Those were just the pictures in the construction. Then there 
are pictures in the priesthood, many, many more of them. Then 
there are pictures in the sacrifices, all kinds of them. And 
when we finish all that, we have to know how to interpret all 
the types and symbols and know the difference between the two.
And then we have not even looked at the purpose of the 
tabernacle, and its relation to God and to man, which is 
another large study. 



And when we come to a passage like Revelation 6:9 which says, 
“When He opened the fifth seal, I saw under the altar the 
souls of those who had been slain for the word of God and for 
the testimony which they held”, we don’t even ask, what altar?
And there is a huge hole in our understanding, and it is all 
because we do not have an understanding these aspects of the 
OT.

And when you study the OT tabernacle and all that is involved,
you must come away with a view of a God who is; Holy, Holy, 
Holy. He is an incredible God to whom no sin will ever come 
close. No sin will enter where He dwells. Somehow we have 
divorced the OT from the NT and we have failed to understand 
the holy requirements of the Lord. Hebrews, a book so full of 
teaching on the OT says in 12:14, “Follow peace with all men, 
and holiness, without which no man shall see the Lord…” We 
think we understand what following peace means, but following 
peace in holiness is far removed from the thinking of most 
people regarding peace. And without holiness, NO ONE will see 
the Lord. 

Turn to Revelation 6 once more. I mentioned earlier that I 
have pondered this passage for a long time. And the longer I 
have pondered it, the more I have come to believe that the 
Bible does give us some idea of what it will be like to enter 
heaven. So let us go to this passage once more and read verses
9-11 once more, When He opened the fifth seal, I saw under the
altar the souls of those who had been slain for the word of 
God and for the testimony which they held. And they cried with
a loud voice, saying, "How long, O Lord, holy and true, until 
You judge and avenge our blood on those who dwell on the 
earth?” Then a white robe was given to each of them; and it 
was said to them that they should rest a little while longer, 
until both the number of their fellow servants and their 
brethren, who would be killed as they were, was completed.

When I read the book, Martyr’s Mirror, some years ago, I came 
across this passage in Revelation 6 again and again. The 
connection of course is the martyrs. The idea I kept getting 
is that over time, martyred saints are gathered and kept at 
this altar until some future date. But I don’t think that is 
the intent of this passage and we will look at that later. 



-The setting of Revelation 6:9-11

Well, let us now consider the setting of Revelation 6:9-11. 
The book of Revelation, contrary to what is so often thought, 
is not so hard to understand. If one is an amillennialist or a
post millennialist, then I think it is not hard to understand,
it is impossible to understand. If one is a premillennialist 
and holds to a literal interpretation of Scripture, as one 
should with the rest of the Bible as well, then it is not so 
hard to understand. Aspects of it, yes, but not the general 
flow and teaching. 

The book of Revelation is a most chronological book. Chapter 1
is an introduction. A casual reading easily reveals that. 
Chapters 2-3 deal with the Church, and I think it may picture 
the entire Church age. In chapters 4-5, we get an amazing look
into heaven. In chapters 6-19 we have the tribulation. All of 
this is chronological. In chapter 20 the devil is bound and a 
thousand years of peace transpire on earth. Then, at the end 
of that time, Satan is loosed a for a little while, then he is
finally defeated and cast into hell forever and all lost 
people of all time are judged and cast into hell. Then the New
Jerusalem comes down from God out of heaven and God comes down
to dwell with man in that city forever, and forever, and 
forever. All of this is perfectly chronological. 

We will now briefly look at chapters 4-5. John, the writer, is
caught up to heaven and he gives us some amazing information. 
Look at 4:1, “After these things I looked, and behold, a door 
standing open in heaven. And the first voice which I heard was
like a trumpet speaking with me, saying, "Come up here, and I 
will show you things which must take place after this.". Now, 
chapters 4-5 are a very huge window in Scripture into heaven. 
Nowhere else is there a portion of this length with this 
amount of information about heaven. And these chapters deal 
with various scenes in heaven that introduce us to the 
tribulation period, a time that now lies shortly before us. 

So let us read chapter 4-5, and let us stand to read and 
ponder these words as we read. See if you can picture the 
sights we are told about and see if you can hear the sounds 
John heard (read).



1 ¶  After these things I looked, and behold, a door standing 
open in heaven. And the first voice which I heard was like a 
trumpet speaking with me, saying, "Come up here, and I will 
show you things which must take place after this."

2  Immediately I was in the Spirit; and behold, a throne set 
in heaven, and One sat on the throne.

John has been invited up to heaven, and he is taken a long way
in, to the place where God sat on the throne. In these 
messages we will yet see where that it. But if you were taken 
to our parliament buildings or the Whitehouse in the US, you 
would see something quite awesome. But if you were taken here,
we would say, “It would blow you away.” We go on:

3  And He who sat there was like a jasper and a sardius stone 
in appearance; and there was a rainbow around the throne, in 
appearance like an emerald.

I love jasper. When we were up at Tsigachick, close to Inuvik,
I found some very interesting Jasper. When we were on the 
Queen Charlotte Islands with some friends years ago, I found 
the first jasper I had ever found. John here describes God as 
having the appearance of jasper or a sardius stone. And there 
was a rainbow around this throne and it had the appearance of 
an emerald. We read on:

4  Around the throne were twenty-four thrones, and on the 
thrones I saw twenty-four elders sitting, clothed in white 
robes; and they had crowns of gold on their heads.

We now have people in the presence of God, and we do not have 
time to speculate who they are. We go on:

5  And from the throne proceeded lightnings, thunderings, and 
voices. Seven lamps of fire were burning before the throne, 
which are the seven Spirits of God.

Now, can you picture this? Picture lightning proceeding from 
the throne. Years ago at Prairie Bible Institute, they had a 
man from Moody Bible institute. And he took everything off 
that was metallic and got on this box and they cranked up the 
electricity and when he held out his hands, electricity shot 
from the tips of his ears and fingers. That scene of that 



electricity is the picture I get here of all the spiritual 
power in this place. Notice carefully that seven lamps of fire
were burning before the throne. Here we get our first glimpse 
of the OT tabernacle. In the holy place, which was the room in
front of the Holy of Holies where God dwelt, was this seven 
branched candlestick. So all of this, no doubt, is pictured in
the OT tabernacle. We read on:

6  Before the throne there was a sea of glass, like crystal. 
And in the midst of the throne, and around the throne, were 
four living creatures full of eyes in front and in back. 

We now have our second reminder of the OT tabernacle in the 
sea of glass. We will see more of this later when we look at 
the OT tabernacle, which we need to understand to understand 
all of this. We read on in verse 7:

7  The first living creature was like a lion, the second 
living creature like a calf, the third living creature had a 
face like a man, and the fourth living creature was like a 
flying eagle.

8 ¶  The four living creatures, each having six wings, were 
full of eyes around and within. And they do not rest day or 
night, saying: "Holy, holy, holy, Lord God Almighty, Who was 
and is and is to come!"

Here we have the expression of the thrice holy God. He is 
holy, holy, holy. He is the Lord God Almighty! He is the One 
who was, who is, and who is to come. He always was, and He 
will always be; He is the eternal One. He is holy, holy, holy.
All sin, every sin, every wrong, no matter of size must be 
dealt with in justice before anyone can ever come here. 

9  Whenever the living creatures give glory and honor and 
thanks to Him who sits on the throne, who lives forever and 
ever,

10  the twenty-four elders fall down before Him who sits on 
the throne and worship Him who lives forever and ever, and 
cast their crowns before the throne, saying:



11  "You are worthy, O Lord, To receive glory and honor and 
power; For You created all things, And by Your will they exist
and were created."

So here we get a picture of God. Oh that you and I might get a
glimpse of this holy God. You see, Isaiah said that the whole 
earth is full of His glory. What is our problem? We cannot see
it. The Psalmist prayed, “Open my eyes that I may behold 
wonderful things out of Your law.” The glory of God is to be 
seen in the world-book, creation; and the Wordbook, the Bible.
If we would get to see this glory to any extent, like Isaiah, 
we would soon say, “Woe is me. I am a man of unclean lips.” We
go on in chapter five which introduces us to a very important 
book (read):

1 ¶  And I saw in the right hand of Him who sat on the throne 
a scroll written inside and on the back, sealed with seven 
seals.

2  Then I saw a strong angel proclaiming with a loud voice, 
"Who is worthy to open the scroll and to loose its seals?"

3  And no one in heaven or on the earth or under the earth was
able to open the scroll, or to look at it.

4  So I wept much, because no one was found worthy to open and
read the scroll, or to look at it.

5  But one of the elders said to me, "Do not weep. Behold, the
Lion of the tribe of Judah, the Root of David, has prevailed 
to open the scroll and to loose its seven seals."

Now some hold that this seven sealed book is the title deed to
the earth, or the world. I haven’t studied that enough to know
about that. What I do know, is that in that seven sealed book 
was revealed in detail, the tribulation period. In that book 
was a revelation of the coming of Christ to earth with His 
saints, and in it was revealed His setting up of His kingdom. 
In that book was revealed the binding of Satan and his being 
cast into hell for a thousand years. In that book was revealed
the millennium, a short season in which the devil is loosed 
for a little while. And in that book was revealed how the New 
Jerusalem comes down from God out of heaven and it is set up 
in Jerusalem and in it is revealed that God comes down from 



heaven and He dwells with man forever and ever and ever. How 
do I know all that is what was revealed in this seven sealed 
book? Because One was found who could open that book, and He 
did, and what it contained is what is revealed in Revelation 
6-22! Praise the Lord, we can read it for ourselves!

So we go on:

6 ¶  And I looked, and behold, in the midst of the throne and 
of the four living creatures, and in the midst of the elders, 
stood a Lamb as though it had been slain, having seven horns 
and seven eyes, which are the seven Spirits of God sent out 
into all the earth.

7  Then He came and took the scroll out of the right hand of 
Him who sat on the throne.

8  Now when He had taken the scroll, the four living creatures
and the twenty-four elders fell down before the Lamb, each 
having a harp, and golden bowls full of incense, which are the
prayers of the saints.

9  And they sang a new song, saying: "You are worthy to take 
the scroll, And to open its seals; For You were slain, And 
have redeemed us to God by Your blood Out of every tribe and 
tongue and people and nation,

10  And have made us kings and priests to our God; And we 
shall reign on the earth."

11  Then I looked, and I heard the voice of many angels around
the throne, the living creatures, and the elders; and the 
number of them was ten thousand times ten thousand, and 
thousands of thousands,

12  saying with a loud voice: "Worthy is the Lamb who was 
slain To receive power and riches and wisdom, And strength and
honor and glory and blessing!"

13  And every creature which is in heaven and on the earth and
under the earth and such as are in the sea, and all that are 
in them, I heard saying: "Blessing and honor and glory and 
power Be to Him who sits on the throne, And to the Lamb, 
forever and ever!"



14  Then the four living creatures said, "Amen!" And the 
twenty-four elders fell down and worshiped Him who lives 
forever and ever.

There was One found in heaven who was worthy to open this 
seven sealed book, and He will now do that. So we look at what
He reveals in this first seal in 6:1-2: 

1 ¶  Now I saw when the Lamb opened one of the seals; and I 
heard one of the four living creatures saying with a voice 
like thunder, "Come and see."

2  And I looked, and behold, a white horse. He who sat on it 
had a bow; and a crown was given to him, and he went out 
conquering and to conquer.

We can only briefly introduce the opening of the first six 
seals. They are all opened in this chapter. The seventh is 
opened later and contains the most material. In this opening 
of the first seal, we are now introduced to the tribulation. 
We are told how it will begin. Premillennial scholars are 
agreed that the beginning of the tribulation is in view, and 
it will begin as a time of peace and safety. So 1 
Thessalonians 5:3 says, “For when they say, ‘Peace and 
safety!’ then sudden destruction comes upon them, as labor 
pains upon a pregnant woman. And they shall not escape.” And 
that is exactly what we find now in verses 3-4:

3 ¶  When He opened the second seal, I heard the second living
creature saying, "Come and see."

4  Another horse, fiery red, went out. And it was granted to 
the one who sat on it to take peace from the earth, and that 
people should kill one another; and there was given to him a 
great sword.

A study of the rest of the tribulation period in Revelation 7-
19 reveals pictures of such horror as to be almost 
indescribable. We go on:

5  When He opened the third seal, I heard the third living 
creature say, "Come and see." So I looked, and behold, a black
horse, and he who sat on it had a pair of scales in his hand.



6  And I heard a voice in the midst of the four living 
creatures saying, "A quart of wheat for a denarius, and three 
quarts of barley for a denarius; and do not harm the oil and 
the wine."

We have now seen bloodshed and famine, but there is more. We 
go on:

7  When He opened the fourth seal, I heard the voice of the 
fourth living creature saying, "Come and see."

8  So I looked, and behold, a pale horse. And the name of him 
who sat on it was Death, and Hades followed with him. And 
power was given to them over a fourth of the earth, to kill 
with sword, with hunger, with death, and by the beasts of the 
earth.

So what we have is a time that begins with every promise of 
peace, which then soon gives way to bloodshed and war and 
famine and death. The first four seals gave us a picture of 
what happens on earth during the tribulation. The fifth then 
shifts our attention to heaven, but the sixth seal goes back 
to earth and shows us how the tribulation, and let us read 
verses 12-17 before we look at the fifth seal (read): 

12  I looked when He opened the sixth seal, and behold, there 
was a great earthquake; and the sun became black as sackcloth 
of hair, and the moon became like blood.

13  And the stars of heaven fell to the earth, as a fig tree 
drops its late figs when it is shaken by a mighty wind.

14  Then the sky receded as a scroll when it is rolled up, and
every mountain and island was moved out of its place.

15  And the kings of the earth, the great men, the rich men, 
the commanders, the mighty men, every slave and every free 
man, hid themselves in the caves and in the rocks of the 
mountains,

16  and said to the mountains and rocks, "Fall on us and hide 
us from the face of Him who sits on the throne and from the 
wrath of the Lamb!



17  "For the great day of His wrath has come, and who is able 
to stand?"

Here we have a picture of what it will be like when the 
tribulation is drawing to a close. The Lord Jesus comes down 
from heaven with His bride, the Church, as we find in 
Revelation 19, which is also a description of the close of the
tribulation. And there is one thing that the unsaved on earth 
beg for, death. They hide and beg for the mountains and rocks 
to fall on them. They very last thing people in an earthquake 
ever beg for, they beg for. Why? They have seen the face of 
Jesus Christ and that face strikes such fear into their 
hearts. Oh, if we would but get a glimpse of Christ in His 
glory, we would understand why the angels never tire of 
saying, “Holy, holy, holy.”

I understand that a lot of people don’t want to go to heaven. 
And why not? Because it will be boring to say, “Holy, holy, 
holy” over and over again. Well, such people have been 
absolutely entirely duped by Satan! The song writer who said, 
“Just one glimpse of Him in glory, will the toils of life 
repay”, he knew what he was talking about. 

And now, slipped between seals 1 through 4, and seal 6; five 
seals that have to do with scenes on earth during the 
tribulation, we have seal five. And this fifth seal gives us a
window into what happens in heaven during the tribulation, and
it is this window we want to look into for the next number of 
messages. This seal gives us some most amazing information on 
our subject, “Your First Day In Heaven.” So let us read verses
9-11 (read). 

9 ¶  When He opened the fifth seal, I saw under the altar the 
souls of those who had been slain for the word of God and for 
the testimony which they held.

10  And they cried with a loud voice, saying, "How long, O 
Lord, holy and true, until You judge and avenge our blood on 
those who dwell on the earth?"

11  Then a white robe was given to each of them; and it was 
said to them that they should rest a little while longer, 



until both the number of their fellow servants and their 
brethren, who would be killed as they were, was completed.

The first four seals gave us a picture of what happens on 
earth during the tribulation. The fifth now shifts our 
attention to heaven. Here the Lord opens an incredible window 
into the future. It shows us where the martyred saints of the 
tribulation enter heaven. It is the altar. And I propose to 
you that herein lies a key to understanding the believer’s 
first day in heaven. This altar is central to our subject. And
so in these messages, “Your First Day In Heaven” this altar 
will play a huge part. And so we are going look at our subject
from the stand point of this altar, and we will look at three 
points: 1 How the believer arrives at the altar; 2 What 
happens at the altar; and 3 What happens after the altar. 

-Conclusion:

And in conclusion, it is my prayer that though not all of what 
we will talk about may be easy, you will have a greater longing 
to be with Christ in heaven. It is my prayer that in some way 
these messages will give you a deep hunger and thirst for 
righteousness. It is my prayer that these messages will show you
why it is worth it to live right, no matter what the cost may 
be. And I pray that in some way these messages will put in us a 
greater fear of God. You see, the fear of God, I mean real fear,
a fear that helps overcome sin, is the beginning of both wisdom 
and knowledge. May we get to see God, Jesus Christ and heaven in
a new light.


